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November 15, 2019 
 

State of Colorado, Oil & Gas Conservation Commission 
Attn: Director 
1120 Lincoln Street, Suite 801 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
Re:  Building Unit Owner/Buffer Zone Setback Meeting Certification, Rule 306.e. 
 Grays Federal 5N65W27 1-10 

Grays Federal 1N, Grays Federal 2N, Grays Federal 3N, Grays Federal 4N, Grays Federal 5N, 
Grays Federal 6N, Grays Federal 7N, Grays Federal 8N, Grays Federal 9N, Grays Federal 10N 

 Township 5 North, Range 65 West, 6th P.M. 
 Section 27: PT S2NW4 

Weld County, Colorado 
 
Dear Director: 

 
PDC Energy (“PDC”) hereby certifies to the Director that PDC has complied with the meeting requirements 
pursuant to Rule 306.e. Please find attached information regarding the day, time, and place of the 
meeting(s), and a summary of results containing mitigations measures that were agreed to by the 
operator and attendees.  

 
 Best regards, 
 
 

 
Tammy Waters 
Land Technician Supervisor 

 PDC Energy, Inc. 
 4000 Burlington Ave 
 Evans, CO 80620 
 TEL: (970) 506-9272 
 EMAIL: Tammy.Waters@pdce.com 

 
 

  



 

RE: Grays Federal 5N65W27 1-10, Meeting Certification 
 
Date of meeting: June 13, 2019  
 
Time of meeting: 12:30 p.m. 
 
Location of meeting: Telephone 
 
The following concerns were addressed: 

 Noise - Mrs. Davenport’s first concern was noise. She said there was constant compressor noise 
and invited us out to listen.  The noise was coming from the Boulter Farms location.  Repairs were 
made to a compressor to minimize the noise.  Also, PDC redesigned the Grays Federal site to place 
our production facility further north, as far away from the Davenport home as possible. 

 
 
 
RE: Grays Federal 5N65W27 1-10, Meeting Certification 
 
Date of meeting: October 19, 2019   
 
Time of meeting: 1:30 p.m. 
 
Location of meeting: Davenport Residence 
 
The following concerns were addressed: 

 Truck traffic – Explained the operations, reasoning of the well positioning and that PDC redesigned 
the location in order to move the facilities as far north and away from his home as possible. He 
understood and was appreciative of the redesign. 

 Noise – Mr. Davenport’s main concern was the noise from a different facility (Boulter Farms). Due 
to the proximity of the production facility, we offered to mitigate noise with trees. Mr. Davenport 
and his wife are going to submit bids for trees from a nursery of their choosing for PDC to 
purchase.  The Davenport’s would be responsible for installation and maintenance of the trees.  

 


